







June 16, 1997

OFFICE OF LABOR RELATIONS 

General Notice No. 97-6

TO:          Labor Relations Designees

SUBJECT: Increased Workweek 
*************************************************************************************

This notice shall serve as a reminder that certain employees will be required to increase the length of their workweek under the provisions of their collective bargaining agreements or managerial policy directives.  Following is a summary of the required changes which apply to full-time employees:


NP-2
Maintenance and Service Unit


37.5 hours/week
Effective July 4, 1997


NP-3
Administrative Clerical Unit


38.75 hours/week
Effective June 20, 1997


NP-5
Protective Services Unit



38.75 hours/week*
Effective July 4, 1997


P-2
Social and Human Services Unit

38.75 hours/week
Effective June 20, 1997


P-5
Administrative and Residual Unit

38.75 hours/week
Effective July 1, 1997


Managers and Confidentials



38.75 hours/week
Effective July 1, 1997


*Contract also provides 40 hour/week for some employees

There are various ways to incorporate the additional hours into the standard workweek.  As with past changes, agencies are authorized to determine the method most appropriate to improving services and meeting the agency mission.  Agencies may choose from: a.) starting the work day earlier; b.) ending the work day later; or c.) reducing the lunch period to a minimum of 1/2 hour, or d) a combination of the above.  Employees working flextime schedules will be required to adjust their schedules accordingly within the agency’s flextime program guidelines.  In order to insure the greatest productivity gain we suggest that agency personnel meet and discuss with affected employees the best way to implement the schedule changes.  Obviously, all schedule changes for bargaining unit employees must be in accordance with the collective bargaining agreements.

Each agency is responsible for assuring that the increase in workweek results is an increase in employee productivity.

Labor Relations Designees with questions regarding this matter may contact this Office at 566-2370.  All other questions should be addressed to your Central Personnel Office.









Peter W. Allen









Labor Relations Manager


